

Mr James Wearne Group Manager Approvals Level 18 1 Market Street Sydney New South Wales 2000

20/05/2020

Dear Mr Wearne

Angus Place Extension Project (SSD-5602) Response to Submissions

The exhibition of the amended development application for the Angus Place Extension Project concluded on 28 April 2020.

All submissions received by the Department during the exhibition are available on the Department's website at www.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-projects/projects.

I draw your attention to submissions from the Colong Foundation and Nature Conservation Council, which contain a large number of form and individual submissions from members of these groups. The Department is also expecting advice from its Water Group, which will be made available once received.

The Department requests that you prepare a Response to Submissions report which addresses all issues raised in submissions and advice from government authorities.

If you have any questions, please contact Gen Lucas on 02 9274 6489/ at Gen.Lucas@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Stephen O'Donoghue

Director

Resource Assessments

as delegate for the Planning Secretary